
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
September 2, 2021  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The September 2, 2021 Regular meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:57 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan 
Loesch, Vice-Charman Dennis Morgan;  Supervisor Keith Crum, Sec/Treas, Robyn Loesch; 
Guest, Brenda Osman, . 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of 
the August 5, 2021 Meeting.Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 
3-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed.  A motion to pay the listed bills, The 
Russell Standard bills, labor for Rick Zimmerman (and to pay between meetings all the regular 
and expected bills including Russell Standard bills and labor for Rick Zimmerman was made 
by Alan Loesch. Dannis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 

General Fund Bills – $2,740.09   State Fund – 0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
CORRESPONDENCE    NONE 
  

ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT  - #520- Bent-remove Mobile Home 
 
 
ENGINEERING REPORT . None 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT -  NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT -  NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE   
 
ROAD REPORT   Keith Crum Reported: 

 

• The GMC is being inspected 

• He has cut back trees on the ridge 

• He has been cleaning out culvert boxes.The other hydralic line on the broom 
needs to be repaired 

• We do not yet have the permit for the pipe at Sheila’s 

• Dennis Morgan said that Chad Saylor may be able to help move up the West 
Cross Rd bridge project with PennDOT. We should send him a letter. 

 
 
 



 
 
OLD BUSINESS   
. 

• The County bridge on Carsonville Rd. is scheduled for next year. 

• The address change meeting went well. We need a naming Ordinance, Brenda Osman 
said that her lane is ready to go. 

• No news on the Hemlock DSA grant application. 

• We are not going to do anything yet on new stopsigns, 
 
 NEW BUSINESS   

• The DCATO dinner is next month. 

• Two new addesses were issues, one at the Kreekside Kennel, and one at Lispi’s 
(temporary, until lane is named) 

• Deb Everly volunteered to continue as the area representative to TCRPC. Township 
will vote on this next month. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE.  

 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Keith Crum. 
All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:05 .P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer 


